
Sabetha Middle School Report 
To: USD 113 BOE Members 

From: Matthew D. Garber 

Date: 5/8/19 

Re: May BOE Meeting Building Report 

 

 
1. Boiler Update:  Mr. Evans had a Construction Engineer come and review our boiler 

situation.  We are expecting several options to remedy the problem. 
 

2. SMS League Track:  Due to weather, our League Track meet was moved to Friday, May 10th at 
Royal Valley, starting at 3:00 PM. 
 

3. 6th Grade Track Meet:  This meet has been postponed twice.  We are hoping to have it on 
Monday, May 13th. 
 

4. 8th Grade Recognition:  This event is scheduled for Tuesday, May 14th at 7:00 PM. 
 

5. Builders Club:  Members of our Builders Club participated in their year-end event by traveling to 
Sky Zone and a meal at Golden Corral.  All fees were paid for by our local Kiwanis. 
 

6. 6th Grade Cookie Company:  On Friday, May 3rd, our 6th graders participated in this activity.  
Groups of students developed a company name, cookie product, business loan, advertising, 
product development and sales.  7th grade students were invited to ‘purchase’ and eat the 
cookies.  Profits were calculated and team places were announced.  Dana Michael organizes 
this event.  
 

7. FastBridge:  Our spring screeners (aReading, aMath and SAEBRS) will be completed by Friday, 
May 10th. 
 

8. August 2019:  Our staff has continued conversations in preparation for next year with the start of 
school for our students and our parent Open House. 
 

9. 2nd Step:  With guidance from Jennifer Gatz, we are reviewing this program as a possible change 
to our Social/Emotional curriculum. 
 
 
 
 

Thanks,  
Matthew D. Garber 
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